
Ad Hoc Senior Advisory Committee 

3 October 2018 

Location: Graves Library Business Center 
 

Attendance: Bill Leffler, Susan Boak, George Acker, also guest Mary-Lou 
Boucouvalas from Graves Library 
 

Absent: Ken Olsen, Amy Francis 
 

Minutes/Actions from the previous meeting on 12 September  2018 were 
accepted. 
 
Mary-Lou Boucouvalas, Graves Librarian, presented a revised schedule for 
Senior Education Seminars. Due to a scheduling conflict with the Kennebunkport 
Chief of Police, the seminar on telephone scams, shelter preparedness and 
CodeRED has been moved to Thursday, December 13 at 9:30 am. 
 
Instead, Molly Hoadley from No Place Like Home in Kennebunk will speak to the 
topic of Community Services in the Kennebunks on October 25 at 9:30 am. 
 
Susan Boak wondered why this group had been moved from March to October 
and expressed concern that the committee was currently working on a thread 
related to the 27% of senior survey respondents who reported varying degrees of 
difficulty driving at night. We had hoped to have an eye doctor speak on this topic 
early this fall. Mary-Lou took an action to contact Dr. Graichen’s  office to 
determine if a date, not part of the Senior Seminars, might be possible. 
 
Action items emerging from our meeting with Mary-Lou are:  
SAC_AI_17: Mary-Lou to contact Dr. Graichen’s office to determine of a date 
may be arranged with one of their ophthalmologists to speak at Graves Library 
on the topic of nighttime driving difficulties. 
 
The discussion next moved to preparing for a table at the Town Election on 
November 6, as was discussed with Laurie Smith at our initial meeting. The 
Town Clerk has indicated we should be prepared to bring a table and to clean up 
afterwards. The table needs to be manned from 8 am to 8 pm. Bill Leffler 
indicated he would like his shift to overlap with his wife’s as she is working at the 
election. Susan will make a poster from a flyer furnished by the Maine Bicycle 
and Safety Education Program. She also demonstrated an LED snap bracelet. 
 
Our next meetings have been scheduled for October 10th  and also October 24th 
to work on the town election.  The meeting adjourned at 9:42am. 
 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Susan Boak (for Amy Francis) 

 


